June 20, 2006

The Board of Directors of Independent School District No. 238 met in regular session on Tuesday, June 20, 2006 at 7:00 p.m.

Members present:  Aberg, Adkins, Hall, Kuhn, Laitinen, Soiney, Swenson and Supt. Busta

Also present:  Kay Dahle, Marcia Love, Barb Kerns, Ruth Sacquitne, Pat Wiltgen and Chris Hansen

The meeting was called to order by Chair Swenson.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve the May 16, 2006 minutes.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve payment of monthly bills.

Athletic Director Pat Wiltgen answered questions on the parent handbook and the athletic eligibility policy handbook.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Aberg and carried unanimously, to approve the 2006-2007 budget.  The approved expenditure budget for 2006-2007 is $3,640,112 and the projected revenue budget for 2006-2007 is $3,809,631.

Motion by Adkins, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to accept the resignation of high school special education instructor Kim Hicks, with regret, effective for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to accept the resignation of Amy Hoscheit as Community Education Co-Ordinator effective for the 2006-2007 school year..

Motion by Laitinen, second by Kuhn and carried unanimously, to approve a .5 science contract for Glen Hines for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Hall, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve a .5 social studies contract for Jessica Hahn Miller for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Kuhn, second by Hall and carried unanimously, to approve a .917 Consumer Family Science contract for Hannah Steiber for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Hall, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to approve the District Wellness Policy.

Motion by Aberg, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve a tuition agreement with Spring Grove for the 2006-2007and the 2007-2008 school year.

The cost will be $600 per block per student and $300 per skinny block per student. 

Motion by Adkins, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously, to advertise for bids for milk, dairy and diesel fuel for the 2006-2007 school year.

Motion by Laitinen, second by Adkins and carried unanimously, to approve the TRA Interim Supt. Earnings Exemption Resolution for the 2006-2007 school year.

The Class of 2007 Washington, D.C. trip was discussed.

Contracts for the support staff and the principal will be on the July agenda.

Principal Dahle reported on the teaching vacancies left to fill, progress on the handbook and the summer school schedule.

Superintendent Busta reported that he has met with and is working with Marcia Love, Interim Superintendent-Elect, on the transition items.  He noted that they have met with the Support Staff and with Principal Kay Dahle relative to their input for the 2006-2007 school year contracts.  Superintendent Busta also commented on the continued working relationship between the Mabel-Canton School District and the Spring Grove School District.  He provided the Board and the public with a memo highlighting the continued cooperative efforts.

 In concluding, Superintendent Busta said that the past two-years (of the Joint-Superintendency) have gone by very fast.  He thanked and complimented the Board and the entire staff of the Mabel-Canton Schools for their diligence and efforts in continuing to provide quality education to the students served in the District.  He particularly noted and was complimentary of those employees which he has worked most closely with over the past two years:  Chris Hansen, District Bookkeeper; Bev Bakke, District Payroll Clerk; Kay Dahle, Principal; and Pat Wiltgen, Athletic Director.  Further, he noted that the Central Office Bookkeeper Chris Hansen and Payroll Clerk  Bev Bakke are key stabilizing figures in the District Central Office, especially considering that over the past 20-year period of time, there have been eight superintendent changes.  

Board Chair Dave Swenson thanked Mr. Busta for his service to the District for the past two years.  

Marcia Love requested board volunteers to work with her on establishing a support staff and principal contract proposal for 2006-2007.

Motion by Adkins, second by Laitinen and carried unanimously to adjourn.

Mary Kuhn, Clerk
